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ABA founder Mary Paton AM receives Honorary Doctorate from ACU
The founder of the Australian Breastfeeding Association, Mary Paton AM has been awarded an Honorary Doctorate from Australian Catholic University (ACU). She was conferred a Doctor of the University (Honoris Causa) in Sydney on October 17, 2023.
This honorary award recognises Mary Paton’s enormous contribution to breastfeeding mothers through support, education, knowledge sharing. 
Back in 1960s Mary had her first child and struggled to breastfeed which made her think about how breastfeeding support could be given to new mothers. She founded the Nursing Mothers’ Association (NMA) in Melbourne in 1964 with the aim  to support and educate mothers on a mother-to-mother basis and to educate the community.
“ABA is celebrating  60 years of trusted breastfeeding support in 2024 and receiving an award like this cements the work all the volunteers and staff have been doing over six decades, “Mrs Paton said. “Back in 1964,five mothers met to gather information about breastfeeding, sharing tips and knowledge and this meeting then turned into the Nursing Mothers’ Association which grew by word of mouth as members started to bring along their friends.
In the early years, the Association talked to 300 Baby Health Centre sisters in Melbourne and arranged  introductions to hospitals, medical and nursing schools, made mention of the Association in the Medical Journal of Australia and quietly spread the word in government circles.
On behalf of ABA,  Executive officer Victoria Marshall-Cerins congratulated Mary on receiving her Honorary Doctorate.
“ABA would not be where it is today if Mary and the founding mothers had not had the vision to plan an Association with a Code of Ethics and credibility within the medical profession,” said Ms Marshall-Cerins. “Six decades down the track, ABA remains an organisation with a diverse and dedicated team of hundreds of volunteer breastfeeding counsellors, breastfeeding educators and office bearers.”
The Nursing Mother’s Association name changed to Australian Breastfeeding Association (ABA) in 2001 retaining its basic aims and clear purpose of being recognised as the authority for breastfeeding information and support in Australia.
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